
 

  
 
 

Our value is 
‘Love’ 

 
 “Friends, let us 

love one another 

because love 

comes from God.”   

1 John 4:7 

 

Friday, 05 
January 2024 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to the new term.  I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and New Year. 
 
Instagram 

We are now on Instagram as twyfordcofeschool.  We will be sharing photographs and general information 

about the school on the platform, giving you an insight into what is happening in school.  To follow our 

photos and videos please go to https://www.instagram.com 
 
Class Newsletters 
Next week you will receive a class newsletter via ParentMail from your child’s teacher.  Please take the 
time to read this through as it will provide you with key information about the term ahead, including what 
topics your child will be learning in class.  As always, if you have any questions or would like to talk with 
your child’s class teacher please make contact with them and they will be more than happy to meet with 
your or arrange a phone call.  
 
Attendance 
We are currently in the process of analysing attendance data for the autumn term and letters will be sent 
out next week to let you know if your child’s attendance fell below 96% during that period of time.  If you 
haven’t yet done so, it is important that you follow up any absences in writing, even if you had already 
informed us of the reason via the phone.  
 
I have shared the following facts about attendance with you previously, but thought it relevant to share 
once again:  

 If attendance is at 96% (8 days absence per year) during a child’s time at primary school, they would 
miss a term of education during their primary years. 

 If attendance is between 90% and 96% (8-20 days absence per year) during a child’s time at primary 
school, they would miss two terms of education during their primary years. 

 If attendance is between 85% and 90% (20-30 days absence per year) during a child’s time at 
primary school, they would miss over a year of education. 

 
If you have any concerns about your child’s attendance, please do make contact and I would be more than 
happy to meet with you.  
 
Keyrings and Rucksacks/Bags 
Over the past term, we have noticed it has become increasingly common for pupils to have several 
keyrings attached to their bookbags.  Having bulky or more than one keyring makes it difficult for the 
bookbags to fit in the children’s trays.  The keyrings also get in the way of others being able to easily access 
their trays.  I understand having a keyring on a bookbag can help your child to quickly identify which one is 

https://www.instagram.com/invites/contact/?i=1vjeiijp3dvdq&utm_content=so6yhm5


theirs but am asking for your support by ensuring that if a keyring is on their bag, it is small and limited to 
one only.   
 
I have mentioned previously on several occasions that rucksacks or bags should not be brought into school 
unless your child needs to change into kit for a club.  Space is very limited in our cloakrooms, and even 
more so at this time of the year when children are wearing winter coats.  Our cloakrooms are in the 
corridor areas and having bags as well as coats on pegs, narrows the width of the walkway resulting in 
coats falling off the hooks landing on the floor. Additionally, the Year 5 and 6 cloakroom is a fire exit route 
and should be kept as clear as possible with items on pegs at a minimum. Instead of a rucksack/bag 
children should bring a bookbag and a lunchbox if having packed lunch.  Our school bookbags have long 
straps which enable them to be carried across the body, leaving hands free for lunchboxes and water 
bottles.  The bookbags can then be placed inside each child’s tray in their classroom. 
 
I would like to thank you for your cooperation on these matters and hope to see an improvement over the 
coming weeks.  
 
Reception 2024 Application Deadline 
Monday 15th January 2024 is the deadline for anyone applying for a Reception class place for entry to 
school in September 2024.  All applications need to be made through the Buckinghamshire Council 
website.  If you know anyone who may be interested in applying for a place at our school, please pass on 
our contact details to them.  
 
Finally, I hope you all have a wonderful weekend.  
 
With warmest wishes,  
Judith Bloomfield 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We Learn Together; Grow Together; Achieve Together knowing that Jesus said: 

“I am the vine; you are the branches. If you remain in me and I in you, you will bear much fruit."  
John 15:5 
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2023 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 12th January 2024 NEW Toddler Group 

Monday 15th January 2024  
Deadline to submit your child’s primary school 
application 

Monday 29th January 2024  
Deadline for address evidence to support school 
applications if you’re moving into or within 
Buckinghamshire 

Friday 9th February  School breaks up for half term 

Monday 19th February 2024  INSET Day, school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 20th February 2024  School re-opens after half term 

Monday 18th March – Thursday 21st 
March 2024 

 Bikeability Training for Year 5 

Thursday 28th March 2024  School breaks up for Easter holiday 

Monday 15th April 2024  School re-opens after Easter break 

Tuesday 16th April 2024  
School offer day for Reception September 2024 
places 

Wednesday 17th April 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 24th April 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Tuesday 30th April 2024  Class Photographs 

TERM DATES 
*2024/25 are provisional and to be confirmed 

Spring 1 Term 2024 Thursday 4th January 2024 Friday 9th February 2024 

Spring 2 Term 2024 Tuesday 20th February 2024 Thursday 28th March 2024 

Summer 1 Term 2024 Monday 15th April 2024 Friday 24th May 2024 

Summer 2 Term 2024 Tuesday 4th June 2024 Monday 22nd July 2024 

Autumn 1 Term 2024 Thursday 5th September 2024* Friday 25th October 2024 

Autumn 2 Term 2024 Monday 4th November 2024* Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring 1 Term 2025 Monday 6th January 2025* Friday 14th February 2025 

Spring 2 Term 2025 Monday 24th February 2025* Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer 1 Term 2025 Tuesday 22nd April 2025* Friday 23rd May 2025 

Summer 2 Term 2025 Monday 2nd June 2025* Wednesday 23rd July 2025 



Wednesday 1st May 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 8th May 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 15th May 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 22nd May 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Friday 24th May 2024  Break up for half term 

Monday 3rd June 2024  INSET Day 

Tuesday 4th June 2024  School re-opens after half term 

Wednesday 5th June 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 12th June 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 19th June 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Wednesday 19th June 2024 NEW 
Year 5 and 6 Residential - return Friday 21st June 
2024 

Wednesday 26th June 2024  LKS2 Swimming 

Tuesday 2nd July 2024  
School transition (for children to visit new 
school/classroom) 

Monday 22nd July 2024 NEW School breaks up for Summer holiday 

Tuesday 23rd July 2024  INSET Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


